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§ COMMISSION FOR A
SUSTAINABLE LONDON 2012




Full Commission Meeting – External Meeting Note
18th January 2012 
The Unicorn Theatre, London Bridge  
Attendees 

	Shaun McCarthy
Chair
Emma Synnott               Secretariat 

Jonathan Turner
Secretariat
Jemma Percy 

Secretariat
Andrew Myer                 Commissioner 

Ben Wilson                    Commissioner

	Eleni Theodoraki          Commissioner
Gautam Banerji            Commissioner
Julie Greer                    Commissioner
Melba Palhazy              Commissioner
Meredith Alexander      Commissioner
Robin Stott                    Commissioner
Stuart Green                 Commissioner


Apologies 

Commissioners: Andrew Shipley, Claire Holman, Neil Taylor, Sarah Cameron 

Co-opted Experts: David Jackman, Heather Barrett-Mold, Jill Savery, Nigel Mattravers, Val Chinn, Philip Kolvin. 

1. Introductions and welcome

The Chair opened the meeting, welcoming all Commissioners. 
2. Declarations of Interests

The Chair declared that a company with whom he is involved (Business to Business) has won a contract with OPLC to facilitate ‘Balfour Beatty workplace’. The Chair confirmed that he had no personal involvement in the bid process and will not financially gain from the contract. 
3. Minutes of previous meeting 
The minutes of the Oct 2011 meeting were agreed. 

4. Chair’s Update 

The Chair had attended a conference for London 2012 suppliers. He reported that main suppliers were asked to name three sustainability commitments. It was agreed that the Chair would ask LOCOG to ensure these commitments were followed up on. 

5. Commissioner Update 
· Robin Stott (RS) presented slides on his recent trip to the 2011 United Nations Climate Change Conference in Durban. The group reflected on his feedback. 

· RS also noted that John Vidal of the Guardian was considering writing a series of articles on sponsors. 

6. Secretariat Update 
· Education project – A number of Commissioners volunteered to feature as expert contributors in CSL’s series of learning legacy films. 
7. Annual review – key issues 

The Chair updated the group on the expected content of the Annual Review 2011, and invited comment. Discussion revolved around energy / carbon targets, employment practices, transport emissions and casual parking. 

It was agreed that the Chair would also meet with Jean Tomlin, Director of Human Resources and Nigel Garfitt, Director of Villages and Games Services at LOCOG as part of the Annual Review. 
8. Annual review – addressing sponsorship 
The Chair presented a number of slides on the intended Annual Review section on sponsorship and an ethical framework. 

Members of the Secretariat presented the newly developed Materiality Matrix, and feedback was sought. 
9. Legacy review – preliminary findings draft report 
ES outlined the preliminary findings of the legacy review which included the need for a coordinating mechanism to support legacy commitments, consideration of the Lea Valley as a whole and the continuing need to mainstream sustainability in the GLA. There was general agreement with the expected direction of the review. 

Julie Greer (JG) presented a number of slides specifically on the Legacy Communities Scheme, to feed into the review. 
10. Learning legacy – key themes for video learning modules 
Members of the GLA’s Peer Outreach team joined the meeting to present feedback on the proposed content of CSL’s learning legacy films. They had held a focus group with other members of the Peer Outreach team to discuss the content. 
The Commissioners asked a number of follow up questions concerning the general attitudes of young people and the Games. 

The Commission Manager outlined the next steps in terms of the involvement of young people in the learning legacy films. 

11. Next Meeting

The next full Commission meeting will be held on 19th April 2012 

